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FORT KNOX, KY. (06/23/2011)(readMedia)-- June 14, Spc. Scott Vanduker of Marion and Staff
Sgt. Jimmy Ressel of Urbana were preparing for another day of training at Fort Knox, Ky.
Instead, the lllinois Army National Guard Soldiers came across a privately owned vehicle
overturned on the side of the road. The troops noticed there was a passenger in the vehicle and
jumped into action. Both Soldiers were at Fort Knox for their annual two-week training, but this
was real life.

"The biggest thing was all the Soldiers that were involved did the right thing," said Ressel, a
member of Headquarters and Headquarters Company, 2nd Battalion,130th Infantry Regiment in
Marion. "Other Soldiers in the area got out of their vehicles and made sure the vehicle wasn't
going to tip over the rest of the way. People helping people, doing the right thing."

The overturned SUV had been westbound, while Ressel and Vanduker were heading the
opposite direction. The victim overcorrected and lost control of the vehicle, causing the crash.

"We just ran up to the vehicle, opened the door and another Soldier cut his seatbelt and hoisted
him out," said Vanduker, also of Headquarters and Headquarters Company, 2nd Battalion,130th
Infantry Regiment in Marion. "The victim did not appear to be injured, just a bit dazed."

An Army medic also assisted at the scene before Fort Knox fire and rescue arrived.

"The thing I'd like people to take from this story is that we do more than just shoot and blow stuff
up," Ressel said. "We're community minded and we did what needed to be done."

Photo: Photo by Spc. Jeffrey Granda, 139th Mobile Public Affairs Detachment/ Staff Sgt.
Jimmy Ressel of Urbana (left) and Spc. Scott Vanduker (right), both with Headquarters and
Headquarters Company, 2nd Battalion,130th Infantry Regiment in Marion recently pulled a
crash victim from an overturned car June 14 during annual training at Fort Knox, Ky.

For high resolution photos, please contact the lllinois National Guard Public Affairs Office at ng
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